
1 
 
 
 

Building and Additional Land 
 

    All the wheels are still turning. Prayerful by 
the end of January we will be ready to start 
through the approval process with the local 
planning comission and BZA as well as at the 
state level. 
 

Salvation, Baptism, Additions 
 
    We are rejoicing at the salvation and baptism 
of Kevin. God has gloriously saved his family 
and brought them into our church over the 
past few months.  

    We are also 
excited that 
Larry and Pam 
joined the 
work here. 
They were a 
part of a 
church I 
pastored in the 
90’s, but had 
been out of 
church a long 
time. It is so 
wonderful to 
see them 
surrender to 
the Lord and 
be back in his 
church. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Outreach 
 

    Our prayer out reach door to door ministry 
did continue, but we were very limited by the 
weather.  
    We have designed a  mailout that will be 
sent  out during January. We are going to send 
out about 5,000 of these. Please pray for it to 
get to the right people and for them to 
seriously consider it’s message. 
    We also partcipated in the local Christmas of 
yesteryear event, which gave us the chance to 
serve and meet a lot of people. 

Year in Review 
     

Like most churches 2024 had ups and downs 
for our work and the people involved here. 
There were some incredible triumphs and 
some deep hardships. Through it all the Lord is 
with us. 
    Here are some overall numbers for the year. 
 
1. Attendance 
 SS-24,  MW-47, Wed-15 
2. First Time Visitors 102 
3. Professions 10 
4. Baptisms 10 
5. Other Additions 3 

    Please pray that we can learn from 2024 and 
have a very productive 2025. 

Hope Missions 
December 2024 

 

Sponsored BY: Calvary Baptist Church 
PO Box 929 Magnolia, AR 71754 870-234-4405 

Scott-missionarybourland@gmail.com 
812-345-8307 

 

 


